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GENEVA


Statement by Her Excellency Ambassador Graça Andresen Guimarães
Permanent Representative of Portugal
13th session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group
Philippines
Madame President,
Let me start by extending a warm welcome to the delegation of the Philippines lead by HE Leila de Lima, the Secretary of Justice, and thank her for the presentation of the National Report. 
Portugal commends the increasing efforts in the promotion and protection of human rights and would like to highlight the progress on anti-corruption, good governance and poverty alleviation.

We further welcome the pledge to strengthen the Commission on Human Rights, especially in broadening its mandate to include monitoring of economic, social and cultural rights.
Madame President,
We would like to recommend that the Philippines engages further with this Council and its mechanisms and considers positively the pending requests for visits and extends an open invitation to all special procedures.
Portugal welcomes steps taken regarding the empowerment of women and would like to recommend the review and repeal of all discriminatory provisions still existing in national legislation, to achieve de jure and de facto gender equality.
We would like further to recommend that the Philippines:

· signs the Optional Protocol on the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights;

· ensures free and effective birth registration for all children;
· extends the prohibition of corporal punishment to the home and the family. 
I thank you 
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